
THE COMMONWEAL TH OF MASSACHUSETTS 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF EDUCATION 

ONEASHBURTONPLACE•ROOM1403 

MAURA T. HEALEY 
GOVERNOR 

KIMBERLEY L. DRISCOLL 
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

PATRICK A. TUTWILER, Ph.D. 
SECRETARY 

May 15, 2023 

The Honorable Miguel Cardona 
Secretary of Education 
U.S Department of Education
400 Maryland A venue, SW
Washington, DC 20202-1100

BOSTON, MA 02108 

TEL: (617) 979-8340 
FAX: (617) 727-0049 
www.mass.gov/education 

RE: Comment on "Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Sex in Education Programs or Activities 
Receiving Federal Financial Assistance: Sex-Related Eligibility Criteria for Male and 
Female Athletic Teams," Agency/Docket Number: Docket ID ED-2022-OCR-0143, 
RIN:1870-AAl9, Document Number: 2023-07601 

Dear Secretary Cardona: 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the United States Department of 
Education's proposed regulation governing sex-related eligibility criteria for male and female 
athletic teams under Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972. (April 13, 2023 Federal 
Register Notice, Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Sex in Education Programs or Activities 
Receiving Federal Financial Assistance, 88 FR 22860, Docket ID ED-2022-OCR-0143). I am 
writing to you in my capacity as the Secretary of Education for the Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts and to express support for this proposed regulation on behalf of the administration 
of Governor Maura T. Healey and Lt. Governor Kimberley L. Driscoll. 

I appreciate the Department's effort to update and formally codify in regulation schools' 
obligations to provide equal athletic opportunities for all students regardless of gender identity 
and to allow students to participate on athletic teams consistent with their gender identity. It is 
essential that the Department should make clear through this rule that animus towards 
trans gender people is not a valid justification for denying participation in school sports under 
Title IX. 




